
Thinning  project  irks  North
Shore residents
By Will Frampton, News 10

Hundreds  of  trees  have  been  removed  near  Tahoe  City  this
summer for fire prevention.

The 150-acre area that has been cleared, known as the Ward
Creek Park project, is the largest of its kind in the area in
recent years, according to area fire protection officials.

A spokeswoman for California State Parks said the trees have
been cleared because they’ve grown too thick, due to fire
suppression efforts of the last 100-plus years.

“We  have  gotten  these  really  dense  forests  that  are
unhealthy,” said Tamara Sasaki of California State Parks.

Some nearby residents are dismayed at how it looks now after a
full summer of tree clearing.
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